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Mary Bear (right) tells the congregation what 

Cathy’s life and leadership in Mexico have 

meant to her and admired Cathy for being a 

mother to so many children that didn't have a 

mother along the years. Mary studied in our 

Bible School and worked in the Children’s 

Home office. She married Danny Bear and 

they are pastoring the Church. Cathy was the 

Director of the Children’s Home in Monterrey 

many years. She is greatly loved by the chil-

dren and highly esteemed by her co-workers. I 

told the people that I deeply appreciated her help 

and partnership throughout the many years of 

ministry in Mexico and our 52 years of mar-

riage. Our son Wyman Leroy spoke of his 

mother and said that she left a great impres-

sion on the lives of hundreds of children, 

neighbors, and co-works in Mexico, and espe-

cially on her own two children both of which 

are still living in Monterrey Mexico with their 

families. I added that the people see her sitting 

in her wheelchair but that she is still a strong 

lady and worker in the ministry. 
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We continue to feed 

hungry families here in 

south Texas. This is a 

very needed area. Many 

families have a hard 

time. We give them, as 

we are able, vegetables, 

can goods, meat, beans, 

and rice. Your financial 

support helps us to reach 

out to these families. 



Ana Laura, Citliana, Stephanie, and Leyver were born in a small ru-

ral village in the southern Mexican state of Chiapas. Life is hard in 

this extreme southern part of Mexico. There is little industry and jobs 

are hard to get. Most people here live on farming but their farms are 

very small. Their mother and father were fighting often and eventual-

ly the marriage broke up. The father left the mother with four children 

and ran off with another woman then later he got into trouble and is 

now in prison. The poor mother had to work at housecleaning on two 

shifts daily to be able to feed and support her children. She is a Chris-

tian who knows how to pray. Her prayers were answered the day she 

was invited to move with all her children to the Children’s Home in 

Sabinas Hidalgo in northern Mexico.  It was a long trip of some two 

thousand miles but she made it with her four children. She had been 

accepted as a staff worker in the Sabinas Hidalgo Children’s Home 

and they would accept her children also. She could stay with them 

and know that they would have a good home. And she could work for 

the Home and for the Lord who had always been good to her. Help to 

support this home. Be a partner of this Ministry. 

We rejoice over the letter we received from Minnie, she and her hus-

band are doing missionary work in Mexico. They just established 

a new church in the sate of Guerrero in southern Mexico. One of 

their new converts was a  leader of witchcraft activity in the little. 

Read the whole story in the next issue of this Newsletter. 
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